
 

 

 October 13, 2022 
 
Mr. Zach Trujillo 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation, Mining & Safety 
Department of Natural Resources 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 

RE: Colowyo Coal Mine 

 Permit No. C-1981-019 

 Valley Fill Inspection Report 

 Third Quarter 2022 

 

Dear Mr. Trujillo: 

 

Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association Inc. (Tri-State), is the parent company to 

Axial Basin Coal Company, which is the general partner to Colowyo Coal Company L.P. (Colowyo).  

Therefore, Tri-State on behalf of Colowyo is submitting the Little Collom Gulch Valley Fill Inspection 

Report for the third quarter of 2022.   

 

On August 2, 2022, the Division issued final approval of technical revision 154 (TR-154).  

Included in the TR-154 approval was the Little Collom Gulch Valley Fill. Prior to approval of TR-154, 

spoil material placed into Little Collom Gulch was consider temporary material and would have been 

removed for use during the backfilling of the Collom Pit.  Now as approved, most of the material 

currently contained in the Little Collom Gulch Valley Fill currently will remain as a permanent excess 

valley fill.   

 

Given this change during TR-154 to a permanent excess valley fill, Colowyo recognized a 

discrepancy in the design configuration requirements contained in Exhibit 23, Item 1, requiring a 

geotextile fabric to be installed on the top of the underdrain.  Colowyo quickly organized Agapito 

Associates, Inc. to address this discrepancy for Colowyo, and has submitted technical revision 156 (TR-

156) on September 22, 2022, to address this issue. 

 

Therefore, the enclosed third quarter valley fill inspection report addresses the structural stability 

of the Little Collom Gulch in accordance with Rule 4.09.1(11)(b), as Tri-State is working with the 

Division to address the design configuration of the Little Collom Gulch Valley Fill underdrain as 

submitted under TR-156. 

 

If you should have any additional questions regarding the enclose report, please feel free to 

contact Tony Tennyson at (970) 824-1232.   
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 Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
 Chris Gilbreath 
 Senior Manager 
 Remediation and Reclamation 
 
CG:TT:der 

 

Enclosure 

 

cc: Tony Tennyson (via email) 

 File:  CF 24.20.03 

 G471-11.3(21)h-4 
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